
May 2, 2025 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Voorhees Township’s Las Brisas Sewer Project in fiscal year 
2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Voorhees Township, located at 2400 
Voorhees Town Center, Voorhees, NJ 08043. The funding would be used to replace the Las Brisas 
force main and sewer pump. Part of this force main is in progress to be replaced while part of the 
roadway is ripped up for roadway repair; however, additional funding is needed in order to replace 
the whole line, increasing the clean water standards of this line. The project is an appropriate use 
of taxpayer funds because the project will allow for increased wastewater flow and better pump 
station operation.  

This project has a Federal nexus as it is for the same purposes authorized in Title VI of the Clean 
Water Act, 33 U.S.C. 1381 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

Sincerely, 

Donald Norcross 
Member of Congress 


